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Mr Chris Lauritzen
General Manager – Resource Development
MACH Energy Australia Pty Ltd
Suite 1, Level 3, 426 King Street
Newcastle West NSW 2302

23/03/2022

Dear Mr Lauritzen

Mount Pleasant Operations (DA 92/97)
Realignment of Overton Road

I refer to your recent letter dated 18 March 2022 regarding the requirement to partially realign
Overton Road and to construct a road bridge to carry Overton Road over the MOD 4 Rail
Infrastructure in accordance with condition 39A of Schedule 3 of the Mount Pleasant
Operation development consent (DA 92/97).

The Department has carefully reviewed the letter and understands that, following the detailed
engineering design of the MOD 4 rail infrastructure, the partial realignment and road bridge
are no longer required. 

Accordingly, the Secretary agrees to waive the requirement to partially realign Overton Road
and to construct a road bridge to carry Overton Road over the MOD 4 Rail Infrastructure in
accordance with condition 39A of Schedule 3 of DA 92/97 as it has been determined that they
are no longer required.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Joe Fittell on (02) 4908 6896.

Yours sincerely 

Stephen O'Donoghue
Director
Resource Assessments
As nominee of the Secretary
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